

## Kenya Medical Training College.

STUDENTS REPRESENTATIVE COUNCIL.
KENYA MEDICAL TRAINING COLLEGE.
P.O.BOX 30195.
NAIROBI CAMPUS.
13th /10/2020.

TO THE C.E.O.

KENYA MEDICAL TRAINING COLLEGE.

P.O.BOX 30195.

NAIROBI.

Dear Sir,

## RE: MATTERS ARISING.

Following a circular released on 12<sup>th</sup> /October/2020, Ref NO: KMTC/CIR/7/VOLV. The SRC leaders received great deal of complaints and concerns as captured below.

- i. No clear reason for the prolonged period specified for finalist physical reopening.
- There are no ongoing online classes as indicated and if it does its only 2% of the college population.
- iii. Students on practical/clinical placement areas were not given any directive.
- iv. The college did not give exact dates of FQE'S.

v. Cohort 1.1 i.e. March/September 2020 to cohort 3.1 are in limba and expected information on exact dates of resumption.

vi. Students and parents/guardians are asked to pay fees for contempor taught, artill not clearly explained since 1 Semester was lost.

The SRC leaders held a virtual meeting on 13th/ October/2020 at 8pm and agreed as follows:-

- Ask all the students and lecturers to stop online learning until the respective stakeholders explain in details its objective.
- Ask the respective stakeholders to meet and address the above concerns by 20/ October/2020.
- Fees payment should be a reflection of semester objectively covered.

Yours faithfully,

## **SRC National Chairpersons**

CC: Board of directors

Dean of students'

Director E-learning

Students

